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From the Ministerôs Study 

Dear Members and Friends of First Presbyterian Church, 

 

In April we will continue our ministries at their vigorous pace.  Our midweek Bible studies have 
been a great opportunity to learn more about the presence of Christ in the Old Testament.  There is 
still plenty of opportunity to learn from Prof. Murrayôs engaging book, Jesus on Every Page.  Our 
Advanced Discipleship course taught under the auspices of the Charles R Erdman School is contin-
uing.  This month we will be pushing enrollment for the second half of the course which focuses on 
theology and practical leadership in the church.  Our Sunday morning series on First John has been 
speaking a word of assurance of Godôs truth into our troubled world and it continues to bear fruit.  
We will see new members join the congregation in April ï and our feedback will be sought in look-
ing to resource the church with a Christian Education ministry that will help disciples of all ages 
grow in the knowledge and love of God.  I am excited for April because so many buds will burst 
into glorious flower. 
 
One of the ministries that continues so well is our Tuesday morning prayer group.  They are a con-
tinuing and powerful witness to us of one of the central attitudes and practices of the Christian faith, 
namely faithful prayer.  The longer I am in Martinsburg, the more I am convinced that prayer will 
become an increasingly important and foundational part of our ministry together.  First, as Chris-
tians we know that the Lord reigns.  Because He reigns we know that He is able.  Because He is our 
loving Father we can go to Him in prayer, by the power of the Holy Spirit and in Jesusô name to lift 
all of our burdens and concerns to Him.  John Bunyan put it best, I think, when he said, 
 
You can do more than pray, after you have prayed, but you cannot do more than pray until 

you have prayed. 
 

We know it to be true even from our own experience.  Too often we expect to fix things on our own 
without consultation or insight from the Lord.  Prayer is our vital word day in and day out as we of-
fer ourselves to the Lord as a living and holy sacrifice.  We should be in prayer for our ministries, 
our missionaries and all the needs of which we are aware.  Prayer will change our outlook, prayer 
will change our situation and we know that the Lord will answer our prayer.  So please be in prayer 
for First Church and for our ministry together.  Increasingly we have a vital and important witness 
to the downtown, to the community and to the churches of the area.  We have this witness because 
we are faithful to the Lord, to His call and to His great commission.  Our ministries will retain their 
power and effectiveness only as long as we are grounded in the life of prayer.  It is often the Lordôs 
way to set His people praying for a gift that He has purposed to give them.  My hope is that we too 
will be in prayer for the fruit of Godôs Spirit to grow abundantly in our ministry.  May God bless 
you and keep you, make his face to shine upon you and give you peace.   
 

Yours, 
Rufus T Burton   
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   THE ANNUAL SPRING  
          GATHERING 
 
    SATURDAY, April 9, 2016 
 
 Massanetta Springs 

   Conference Center 
   Harrisonburg, VA. 
       
  TOPIC:  ALL THINGS NEW! 
 
�³So if anyone is in Christ, there is a new creation; 
everything old has passed away; see, everything has 
become new.�´��������Cor. 5:17 
 
�³And the one who was seated on the throne said, 
�³See, I am making all things new.�´����Rev. 21:5 
 
8:30 a.m.  Registration, exhibits and Refreshments 
9:45 a.m.  Meeting, worship, installation of officers,  
     communion and music 
12:00 p.m.  Luncheon 
 
 
Registration Fees  
Adults:  $5.00    
Lunch:  Adults/youth 13 and older:  $12.00 
              Youth ages 3-13:  $7.50 
               Under age 3 free 
  
Registration forms and money should be sent no 
later than April 4th   to:  
Shenandoah Presbytery PW Treasurer 
Gladys Wonderley 
5027 Rockfish Road 
Grottoes, VA  24441 
Questions:  Call Mary Lou Cox 
540-499-2585 or cwmcox@htcnet.org 
http://shenpres.org/presbyterian-women 
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 PW Happenings  
\ 

       

Our Women's Circle continues its 2015-

16 Bible Study called ���&�R�P�H���W�R���W�K�H��������
�:�D�W�H�U�V���� This month we are on lesson 7, 

ñStreams of MercyðForgiveness based on Isaiah 35, 

Psalm 51 and Matthew 6.  We will meet in the Fellow-

ship Hall at 10 a.m. on April 12th.  Please join us for 

good Christian fellowship and light refreshments. 

 PW Mission Project 
 
\Berkeley County Back Pack Program 
Helping to end child hunger in our county�« 
One backpack at a time! 
Ways You Can Helpé 
     There are many ways we can help but PW has 

decided to hold a food drive as our efforts to help make this project 
a success.    
Suggested needed items: 

�x�� Water bottles 

�x�� Fruit cups 

�x�� Peanut butter 

�x�� Microwavable individual meals...i.e., mac n cheese, chef Bo-
yardee, cereal (small individual size boxes and regular size 
boxes) 

All items should be nonperishable, kid-friendly items not requiring 
a can opener. 
A container is on the stage in the Fellowship Hall marked for the 
purpose of collecting items for the back packs.  Your help in mak-
ing this project a success will be most appreciated. 

          COFFEE HOUR 
 

     Our fellowship time between Sunday School 
and Worship continues with the help of dedicated 
volunteers who set up and provide goodies for 

folks to enjoy.   Thank them when you see them for doing such a 
great job.  If you would like to help with this, contact  Barbara 
Schuyler.  Thank you! 
 
 April 3  Claudia Reppert 
 April 10  Linda Ettinger 
 April 17  Sandy Sadler 
 April 24  Libby Salmon 


